

# Friends of Truro Learning Academy (FOTLA) Newsletter

# **Chairperson Message**

Hello and Welcome back to a new term. Jo here, your current FOTLA Chair. We are looking forward to the year ahead with lots of exciting activities and events planned.

This year we welcome Emma Claxton to our Association our main contact within the school and will be attending our meetings.

We welcome the new Reception class and their Parents/guardians to the school and all the other new families. We hope that the Reception Parents/Carers enjoyed their Parent Survival Kits.

Finally, we would like to say a big THANK YOU to everybody that has supported our events from giving up their time to help, through to attending our events and spending your pennies. We couldn't do it without you.

### **News**

Over the past year FOTLA have funded and or contributed to the following:

Sports Kit
Dick Whittington Pantomime
Easter Eggs for all the Children
Easter Crafts
Books and Sensory Equipment for Kynance Class
Kernow King Production
Circus Day
Ice Lollies for Sports Day

Year 6 Leavers Trip and BBQ

We hope that over the next year we can continue to fundraise and help the school out, where needed. We are looking into funding replacements lpads this year.

## **Dates for your Diaries**

**AGM Meeting** – Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> October 9am, Family Meeting space at TLA

School Disco – Thursday 14th November – More details to follow

Non Uniform Day – Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> November – Donations requested towards the Chocolate Tombola for the Christmas Fair

Christmas Fair – Friday 6<sup>th</sup> December 2.30pm until 4.30pm

### **Contact Us**

If you wish to contact us we can be found in the playground or you can send an email to <a href="mailto:trurolearningacademypta@outlook.com">trurolearningacademypta@outlook.com</a>. Alternatively you can find us on Facebook – Friends of Truro Learning Academy.

Current Committee Positions held are:

Chair - Joanna Smith

Secretary – Donna Hicks

Treasurer – Keith Newberry